
International Edition

Number 13 

 May 13, 2025

Dear members of the Rosary Teams, 
dear friends,

As we write these lines, Pope Francis has just passed 
away. By the time you read this bulletin, perhaps his suc-
cessor will be known. Francis invited us to go to the bor-
ders and always be attentive to the little ones. Is this not 
the vocation of the Rosary Teams? Let us entrust them to 
his intercession!

Latest news
In November 2024, the international 
Coordination traveled to the United States 
to lay new foundations for the Teams in 
Nashville and Houston. The transla-
tion of the leaflet will now be handled by a 
French teacher and her teenage students. 
Mexico was then visited, with new stops: 
Guadalajara, León, and Mexico City. 
France has not been forgotten, with its parti-
cipation in the National Council of the Teams 
in Lourdes in April 2025.

Agenda
When you receive this newsletter on May 13, 
2025, the international Coordination will arrive 
in Rome after a long trip to South Korea and 
Taiwan. They have been invited by the General  
Promoter of the Rosary of the Dominican  
Order to meet with the Promoters of the 
Rosary from the various provinces of the Order. 
A few months later, they will travel to the island of 
Rodrigues in the Indian Ocean for the 
meetings of the Federation of the Rosary Teams 
of the Indian Ocean (FEROI).

Collection 2025 
As we have already informed you, the evolution of our resources requires us to resort to 
donations. We have chosen the date of May 13 for this annual collection. If you would like to 
get involved, you can either send us a check payable to International Équipes du Rosaire in 
Toulouse, or go to our website on the Support us page. Some of you are even taking wonderful 
initiatives to help us. A tailor, for example, is making bags to help us raise funds.
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In the United States, with the Dominican Sisters of Nashville  
November 2024

Bags to help us
January 2025


